March 2020

Dear parents,
We have been very busy in class since we came back from Christmas break.  Independent writing and oral communication have been a focus in the last couple of months.  

In March, the students will work on their writing piece for the second report card.  This should take us at least a full week to do.  We will then work on our timeline in our You and Your World unit (changes in ourselves).  To do this, the students will use the information on the sheet you filled out and sent back to me.   I will help them to do this in French.  Both the writing piece and timeline will be sent home in April.  

Just a reminder that you can find the list of high frequency words for grade 2 in the Documents section of my teacher page.  These words are now all on our word wall.  For the rest of the school year, we will do daily class activities and revise these words. 

We have learned all our sounds for grade 2.  Here is a list:

1. ui

2. ette
3.ien/ienne


4.oin/ouin

5. ill


6.tion/tionne

7. eil/eille
8.ail/aille
9.eur/eure/oeur

10.ouil/ouille
11.euil/eille


Every week for the next four months, we will do whole class activities to revise these sounds.  

I will continue to encourage students to speak in French during activities (which they are all doing) and also with their classmates in between activities in unrehearsed conversation. 

In mathematics, we will focus on the following outcomes:
N2 – Demonstrate if a number up to 100 is even or odd

N4 - Represent and describe numbers to 100, concretely, pictorially and symbolically

N9 -Demonstrate an understanding of addition (limited to 1 and 2-digit numerals) with answers to 100 and the corresponding subtraction by: using personal strategies for adding and subtracting with and without the support of manipulatives; creating and solving problems that involve addition and subtraction; explaining that the order in which numbers are added does not affect the sum; explaining that the order in which numbers are subtracted may affect the difference.

Thank you very much for your continued support. 

Madame McGraw

